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Fordingbridge Surgery

Practice Staff  Activities 
Sarah Kinsley Fund
Sarah Kinsley Fund was founded in the late 1970’s by a group of friends who wanted to raise money 
to support a teenager, Sarah Kinsley, who had kidney failure. A charity was founded in her memory to 

create a permanent source of help for children and young adults with special 
needs.

Staff  at Fordingbridge Surgery supported the Sarah Kinsley Fund during 
December 2018 with a display in the waiting room highlighting the work of this 
charity.  Staff  raised more than £50.00 and encouraged patients to get involved 
with the fundraising eff orts by taking away donation boxes to help boost funds 
for the cause. 

To fi nd out more about the charity or to get involved in volunteering go to 
www.sarahkinsleyfund.org.uk. 

Thank you for your support.
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Practice Staff  Activities 
RED January 2019
I kick started my New Year by joining the ‘Mind’ charity ‘RED January’ – Run Every Day, 
which is community initiative that encourages people to do something active every single day.  
I chose to reach my own personal goal to run every day throughout January! 

I have always been fairly active, but never, ever a runner.  I had sciatica for most of 2015, 
followed by debilitating back pain which reduced my activity levels hugely.  Determined to push 
through, I have slowly built up exercise and have been running more over the last few months, 
encouraged by our surgery running guru Mick Smith, our Operations Manager! - thank you!! - 
but I’ve still been rather reluctant, enjoying the idea perhaps more than the activity itself!!  

But - I needed to defy that little voice in my 
head which kept saying ‘you can’t run, it’s 
too cold, it’s raining, I’m too busy, too tired, 
etc etc!! So, I joined ‘RED January’ and 
ran every day and proved to that pesky 
little voice in my head that I can!!! - and I’m 
loving it!!

I’ve seen many of the RED January 
blogs which have been posted online, 
where people up and down the country 
have also joined RED January, beating 
the January blues.  Many of them are 
overcoming severe depression and anxiety, 
or people struggling with bereavement 
and loneliness.  There are some amazing 
stories of people fi nding that moving more 
than ever before, whether running, walking, 
Pilates, cycling - whatever suits them, 
improves their sense of wellbeing.

The practice team celebrated with me at coff ee time on 1st February, we enjoyed a delicious 
cake made by Natalie, our super talented Lead Practice Nurse and we raised funds for the 
‘Mind’ charity, which I think is a great cause and helps so many people.

Michelle Raymond
Practice Manager

The practice team celebrated with me at coff ee time on 1st February, we enjoyed a delicious 
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From The Friends and PPG Chairman
Mr Ian Newman
Dear fellow patients of the Fordingbridge Surgery, 

“Do you know the answers?”
Since our last Newsletter the Trustees have been working away 
supporting a number of activities which are helping our Surgery and the 
patients in various proactive ways to improve the health of a number of 
sections of our community.  

One of the major areas has been a great success in joining up with 
Weight Watchers to enable some nearly 200 people who are in danger 
of becoming Type 2 diabetics to overcome this problem by losing weight.  
You may have seen a number of newspaper articles which show that 
with weight loss, diabetes and associated heart problems can be put 
into remission. We have been overwhelmed by the number of people 
who have joined up to this programme, having been steered there by 
concerned GPs.

In addition, we are happy to be supporting the hART, Wellbeing Wednesday, creative art therapy 
programme. Our regular meetings for those who are bereaved and indeed counselling sessions for those 
traumatised  by grief, continue and are very well supported. As you will know distress at the loss of a 
loved one can be an all-consuming thing which devastates people’s lives.  We have also been able to 
support the provision of minor equipment for the surgery which is not covered by the NHS budget as well 
as paying for minor changes in the provision of secure storage for staff  personnel belongings, which has 
freed up much needed space in the dispensary.  

However the main thrust of our activities which has been very time consuming, which at the moment has 
bourne little fruit, it is possibly the largest major threat to our surgery as we know it, and this is through 
no-ones fault.

We have been engaged with meetings to support the GPs in respect of the huge population increases 
which Fordingbridge and Alderholt will be faced with in the next fi ve years.  At the moment our surgery 
has  12,500 patients but with the announcement that Fordingbridge is to receive an extra 1035 homes 
and the news that Alderholt was to grow by a further 1000 homes has meant that our patient numbers 
will signifi cantly increase by potentially 6,000 patients by 2036. You can imagine the surprise when we 
later discovered in September of this year that the Alderholt fi gure would actually be nearer 1400 homes. 
There is no provision within the NHS for the building of a new surgery or extending the present one and 
so as you can imagine, much discussion and planning is required in order to see how we might provide 
for a surgery to accommodate this massive population explosion.

NHS England provide funding for practices based on capitation (number of patients) but only when new 
patients have registered. This does not help the new patients as they arrive or the strain that this will 
put on our present facilities.  There is limited NHS England funding to provide increased facilities for 
practices in this situation. The friends, on behalf of the Doctors, have commissioned a report from the 
original architect to investigate how our surgery might be adapted or reconfi gured.  This will not just be 
extra consulting rooms but areas for increased admin, dispensary and storage. It is clear to us, both 
Doctor’s and friends, that there is no new land available on the Fordingbridge site.

You will recall, I am sure, that we looked at the re-arrangement of the front desk, the dispensary and 
reception 18 months ago. We know that the seating in the main reception is far from ideal and does not 
help those with mobility issues who need higher seating. While the carpeting is nearly 20 years old and is 
wearing badly.  

“Do you know the answers?”
Since our last Newsletter the Trustees have been working away 
supporting a number of activities which are helping our Surgery and the 
patients in various proactive ways to improve the health of a number of 
sections of our community.  

One of the major areas has been a great success in joining up with 
Weight Watchers to enable some nearly 200 people who are in danger 
of becoming Type 2 diabetics to overcome this problem by losing weight.  
You may have seen a number of newspaper articles which show that 
with weight loss, diabetes and associated heart problems can be put 
into remission. We have been overwhelmed by the number of people 
who have joined up to this programme, having been steered there by 
concerned GPs.
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From The Friends and PPG Chairman continued 

The friends will be looking towards the provision of new seating and carpeting in the main reception area 
as well as revisiting the alterations of the front desk and dispensary; much to do!  As a result, the friends 
wearing their patient participation hats will be looking to hold an information and exchange of ideas at 
some point in the future. 

 

Ian Newman
Chairman of the Friends of Fordingbridge Surgery 

Subscription Reminder:
Subscriptions for ‘Friends of Fordingbridge Surgery’ are due for 2019 and are as follows; 
 

Duration Individual Couple

Life £75 £125

10 year £30 £50

Annual £6 £10

If you are a UK tax payer the charity can claim 25p of Gift aid for every £1 you donate.

Vacancy  
Honorary Secretary / Minute Secretary
We have a vacancy within our team of volunteers to work with the Trustees and help with administration. 
The role could be done by one person or split between two willing volunteers. A description of the  
requirements is available from reception at The Fordingbridge Surgery.

We would be so pleased to welcome you on board, there is not a huge time commitment and we are a 
friendly group!

If you would like to discuss in more detail please contact;

 Telephone: Ian Newman (Chair) 01425 656286
 Email: ian@innewman.co.uk 
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FoFS Purchases
The Friends of Fordingbridge Surgery continue to receive requests from the surgery to purchase non 
NHS Funded items which benefi t patients. Items recently purchased include:-

A new Emergency Bag for Advanced Life Support for patients

Following a full review of the surgery’s resuscitation 
equipment, it was decided this type of emergency 
bag allows the transportation of all the materials 
required for advanced life support in a faster and 
more effi  cient way.

Micro Medical 3 Litre Spirometer Calibration Syringe 
This is a device that is used on the spirometry machine to verify that it is 
calibrated and working correctly. This ensures that when patients come for 
a spirometry testing (simple test to help diagnose and monitor certain lung 
conditions) appointment the surgery knows the equipment is accurate and 
safe for use. The machine is sent away annually to the manufacturers for 
calibration.

Doppler probe
The doppler probe connects to the surgery’s hand held doplex 
machines which is used to listen to foot pulses. We use this during the 
annual checks for our diabetic patient’s and when patients present with 
leg ulcers. When doppler tests are carried out, the sounds show us the 
elasticity of veins inside the legs.

In addition, the Friends have kindly purchased the following medical equipment;
4 x Braun digital ear thermometers
2 x Paediatric fi ngertip pulse oximeters
5 x Adult fi ngertip pulse oximeters
2 x Omron digital blood pressure monitors
2 x Omron soft large adult blood pressure cuff s 
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Your local mobility aids service 
Fordingbridge
What we do 
Our local volunteer led service provides short term loans of mobility aids equipment including 
wheelchairs, walking frames, toilet frames, commodes and many other items to help those in 
need. This maybe following an, illness, surgery or whenever you feel you need our services. 

We aim to promote independence and 
help individuals through our service and 
equipment off er. There is no charge for the 
equipment however being a charity, we are 
solely dependent on donations, large and 
small and we only ask that you help us where you can and consider us for a donation and we 
ask if we can gift aid any donation where ever possible.

We are a small team so our opening hours are limited although we are always on the lookout for 
willing volunteers! So if you would like to get involved or fi nd out more –come along and have a 
chat with us or go online www.redcross.org.uk/get-involved/volunteer

We would like to help as many people as we can however our numbers of equipment are limited 
–and so we ask for it to be returned as soon as possible as this enables us to help the next 
person who needs our help. We do this through a promise of kindness, openness and honesty.

Where you will fi nd us
Our Mobility Aids Centre is located at;

Red Cross Portakabin,
The Drill Hall
25 Bartons Road
Fordingbridge
SP6 1JD

We are open Monday to Thursday 10.00am – 12:00 noon

Telephone: 01425 653273 or drop in to see us to fi nd out more - we’d be pleased to help!
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Transport Information for the Fordingbridge/
Alderholt Area
Patients who need to get to and from hospital or their doctor’s surgery are expected to make their own 
way there, whether by public transport or with assistance of relatives, friends or neighbours. In some 
areas community transport may be an option. 

Call & Go - is a Community Transport scheme.  It is a fl exible bus service that will take you to set 
destinations.  They operate a fl eet of minibuses that can collect you from your home, at pre-arranged 
times, taking you to the nearest major town enabling you to access major supermarkets and services.  

Anyone can use the service if their needs are not met by public bus service. This could be because  
there is no bus service, you live too far from a bus stop or you have diffi  culty getting on and off  due to 
mobility issues. Assistance with a wheelchair or pushchair is available.  

On your return home the drivers will assist with carrying any shopping if required.  

They operate in the Fordingbridge Area including Sandleheath.  To book the service you will need to 
contact 01425 461751 to arrange for a registration form to be completed.  Booking line is open Monday 
to Friday 9am-12noon. There is a charge for this service. 

Taxishare – It is a public transport service for passengers travelling to and from Hyde, Frogham, 
Sandleheath,Woodgreen, Harbridge, Mockbeggar, Whitsbury, Breamore, Godshill, Parsonage Park, 
Rockbourne, Ashford, Damerham and Martin, taking passengers into Fordingbridge.  The service is 
similar to a bus service, except that passengers will need to book in advance and you travel in a taxi 
instead of a bus.  Charges range from £2-£4 return journeys.  You will need to call Hampshire County 
Council on 01962 846786 to register – you will then be sent a membership pack with booking number 
etc.

Two Bridges Transport – they provide transport for donation only to hospital, doctor and dental 
appointments.   You will need to phone in advance giving notice of 48hrs for a journey.  They make no 
charge for their services, but they do ask for a donation to help towards keeping the service running for 
others in the Fordingbridge community. To book transportation call 0845 838 5902.

Driving Miss Daisy – This is a driving companion service. They will take you out shopping for example 
but assist you in whatever way is needed apart from personal care.  For example, they would take you 
to the garden centre, help you get around in a wheelchair, assist with walking or just keep you company.  
They will help you carry shopping and help put the shopping away if you wanted them too.  They do not 
off er personal care. This service can also assist with travel to mandatory and social appointments. 
To fi nd out more please call 0333 014 6211. There is a cost for the mileage and the non-travel time.  
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Transport Information for the Fordingbridge/
Alderholt Area continued

PlusBus - This service provides transport for people who are unable to easily access public transport: 
young or old and including those with mobility diffi  culties.

To use PlusBus, simply register your details with Dorset Community Transport initially and then pre-book 
your seat whenever you wish to join the bus. Where possible, we can off er a “door-to-door” service and 
can also accommodate passengers travelling in wheelchairs.

The following route runs to and from Salisbury every Tuesday:
Starting from Edmondsham area approx. 9.30am via villages including Alderholt, Damerham and Martin. 
Return journey departs 1.00pm. 

To Register call Dorset Community Transport on 01258 287980 (between 9.30am and 2.30pm Monday 
to Friday) or email: dorset@ectcharity.co.uk.

Financial Assistance - Hampshire and Dorset
If you are not eligible to receive transport and are receiving income support or working families/
disabled person tax credit, you may be eligible to claim back some or all of your travel costs through the 
Healthcare Travel Costs Scheme.

The Healthcare Travel Costs Scheme - provides fi nancial assistance in meeting the cost of travel to and 
from NHS appointments. Please call 0300 330 1343 for more information.

The Blue Badge scheme in Hampshire and Dorset
The aim of the Blue Badge scheme is to help people who have severe mobility problems to access 
goods, services and other facilities by allowing them to park close to their destination.  The scheme 
provides a national range of on-street parking concessions for Blue Badge holders who are traveling 
either as a driver or passenger. It allows badge holders to park without charge or time limit in places 
such as on-street disabled bays and at on-street parking meters and pay and display machines. Badge 
holders can also park on yellow lines for up to three hours, unless a ban on loading or unloading is in 
force. 

The Blue Badge scheme is administered by your local authority. You should contact them directly for 
enquiries or information about the administration of the scheme and for copies of their application form. 

There is a huge amount of information online and you can apply on line at www.gov.uk/apply-blue-badge

Hampshire email:  blue.badge@hants.gov.uk     Telephone: 0300 555 1376
Dorset email:   parkingbadges@dorsetcc.gov.uk    Telephone: 01305 224321
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You Told us, We Listened
Patient Feedback

Theme Response Action
Diffi  culties getting 
a convenient 
appointment

Further comments about problems getting an appointment. 
We regularly review our appointments system to see if 
we can improve but the main problem continues to be a 
growing demand to see a GP at a time when primary care 
funding is being cut. 

Patients now have access to additional evening and 
weekend appointments at Ringwood and Lymington. 

We have introduced eConsult which allows patients to 
request advice and treatment from our practice online. 

Promoting right person right place, encourage patients to 
visit the high street pharmacy fi rst for clinical advice for 
minor health concerns such as sore throats, coughs, colds, 
upset stomach and teething. 

Continue to review 
appointments 
system and off er 
more online 
services where 
possible. 

Full review of 
telephone system

Condition of waiting 
rooms

In conjuction with the Friends, and consideration for other 
possible developments within the building, this is currently 
being reviewed.

Seating in the North Reception has been re-upholstered 
and kindly funded by the ‘Friends of Fordingbridge 
Surgery’.

Under review
FoFS / PPG /
Surgery

To help us review and improve are patient services we need to know when your contact with us goes 
well but more importantly when things don’t quite as well as they should.

There are two main ways you can give us your feedback and they are via the NHS choices website or 
the Friends and Family Test (FFT) on our website or on a card given to you in your consultation.

What is the ‘Friends and Family Test’?
The NHS Friends and Family Test [FFT] was introduced across 
General Practice in England on 1st December 2014. It is a way 
of gathering anonymous feedback about your recent experience 
and it will enable us to understand what we do well and what 
aspects of the care we off er could be improved.  The responses 
you give are not linked to your name or your medical records in 
any way. Since the practice started collecting FFT data we have 
had over 2000 responses of which 92% have been positive. 

We have also recorded all of the additional comments from the FFT cards. These are all discussed at a 
Patient Participation Group meeting and where possible improvements or changes put in place.  
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You Told us, We Listened
Comments, Complaints and Suggestions
We always try to give you the best service possible and welcome your comments and 
observations. However, there may be times when you feel this has not happened. 

We aim to resolve most problems quickly and easily, often at the time they arise and with the 
person concerned. If your problem cannot be resolved in this way and you wish to make a 
complaint, you are requested to do so as soon as possible - ideally within a matter of days, being 
as specifi c and concise as you can. This will enable the surgery to establish the facts more easily. 

You can contact the surgery and speak to the Practice Manager, Mrs Michelle Raymond, or 
address your concern to her in writing or by email to fordingbridgesurgery@nhs.net. Any concerns 
you may have will be dealt with promptly inline with the practice complaints procedure.

We strictly adhere to the rules of patient confi dentiality. If the person making the complaint is not 
the patient, but is complaining on their behalf, you must have their permission to do so. Written 
consent signed by the patient concerned is required.

Complaints will be acknowledged within two working days of receipt of the written complaint. If
necessary, Mrs Raymond will meet or telephone you to discuss and assess whether the 
problem is clinical or administrative. Mrs Raymond will look into the complaint, investigate the 
circumstances; contact you either by letter, meeting or telephone discussion with an explanation, 
off ering an apology if appropriate and identify what we can do to ensure the problem does not 
arise again and identify any learning outcomes.

Alternatively;
Patients may contact the comments and complaints helpline:
 NHS England
 PO Box 16738
 REDDITCH
 B97 9PT
 
 Telephone: 0300 311 2233
 Email: england.contactus@nhs.net

If you remain dissatisfi ed with the outcome of your complaint, you have the right to ask the
Ombudsman to independently review your case by contacting the service at:

 The Parliamentary and Health Service Ombudsman
 Millbank Tower
 Millbank
 London
 SW1P 4QP

 Telephone: 0345 015 4033
 Email: phso.enquiries@ombudsman.org.uk
 Website: www.ombudsman.org.uk
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Fordingbridge Surgery

Useful Numbers

Fordingbridge Surgery Patient Line 01425 653430
NHS111 (out of hours service) 111
Salisbury District Hospital 01722 336262
Royal Bournemouth & Christchurch Hospitals 01202 303626
Fordingbridge Police (non-emergency) 101
Relate 0300 100 1234
Samaritans 116 123
Hampshire Advice Line 
(part of citizens Advice Telephone Service)

03444 111306

Hampshire School Admissions Service 0300 555 1377
Hampshire Children’s Services 0300 555 1384
Hampshire County Council Adult Services 0300 555 1386
Dorset School Admissions Service 01305 221060
East Dorset Children’s Social Care Team 01202 877445
Dorset County Council Adult Social Care 01305 221016

Notes


